BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

Via Zoom Teleconference
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, June 18, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Trish Houston

President
Candice Grams
Vice President
Pam McIntosh

Treasurer
Tony Stewart

Secretary
Board Members (Absent)

Pat Sandlin

Member at Large
Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Grams, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
A resident inquired as to whether the pool would open. Management informed that as of today, the pool is not opening. Virginia is still in Phase 2 which means the pool can be only be open for lap swimming and no one is allowed on the pool deck. There is also a lifeguard shortage due to guards coming from overseas.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Grams, seconded by Ms. McIntosh to approve the May 21, 2020 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Deck Project

Management along with Walker Consultants, CRG have inspected all but four decks. Once the inspection has been completed the issues on the punch list will begin and should be completed quickly. Deck maintenance instructions will be issued once the punch list repairs begin. Management will draft the letter and send to the Board for review and input. 
Insurance
An insurance claim has been filed due to a water leak. Management is impressed with how quickly Travelers responded both with the adjustment report as well as releasing funds to cover damages.
Grounds Maintenance

The grounds look great, Brock is a huge part of helping with the watering of the flowers. There have been reports of building address signage being covered by tree branches and/or bushes. Management will have Brock cut things back so that the signage can be seen clearly.
Lake
The aerator is currently not working and needs vein replacement. Management has received a proposal from Solitude for the repair however it is significantly higher than last year. The Board will table this until next month as Management is in discussions with Solitude regarding the cost.
Trash

There have been issues reported of residents not recycling correctly. Management will put out a reminder of the proper procedures.
Water Consumption
Management along with the Board continues to monitor the consumption, particularly at Building 8. 
Polybutylene Pipe Replacement
Another building has been completed; Brock will continue to work on the remaining buildings.
Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for July 16, 2020. 
Executive Session

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:29 pm to discuss delinquencies. Executive Session concluded at 7:49pm. 

Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:12p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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On March 12, 2020 Governor Northam declared a State of Emergency due to COVID-19. Due to this declaration, this meeting was held via electronic means, Zoom Teleconference.


